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SAN FRANCISCO (July 14, 2017) The changes Congress is proposing to the Affordable Care Act will have 
devastating impacts on seniors and other vulnerable Americans if enacted. On Lok is strongly opposed to 
restructuring the Medicaid program as proposed in these bills. Indeed, the changes under consideration 
in Congress would affect us all.  
Both the House and Senate repeal-and-replace proposals would end the Medicaid program as an 
entitlement and cap federal funding, along with making other dramatic changes to our health care 
system. Medicaid is a critical safety-net program and the largest federal health program caring for low-
income, vulnerable individuals — nearly two-thirds of all Medicaid spending is focused on seniors and 
adults with disabilities.  

Shifting Medicaid to a capped program will disproportionally harm frail seniors and persons with 
disabilities, and will force states to either end these vital programs, scale back benefits, raise eligibility 
requirements or cut provider rates.  

These proposed changes come as demand for long-term care services and supports is growing with the 
aging of the Baby Boomer population. Medicaid is the primary funder of nursing home care and covers 
62 percent of nursing home residents. Today, 6 million seniors nationwide receive Medicaid and 1.4 
million seniors reside in nursing homes.  

As a family of nonprofit organizations that has served vulnerable seniors for more than 45 years, On Lok 
cares for nearly 1,450 frail seniors in the San Francisco Bay Area. Ninety-nine percent of seniors in On 
Lok’s Program of All-inclusive Care for the Elderly (PACE) program are covered through Medi-Cal, 
California’s Medicaid program. Because the PACE model provides a coordinated system of preventive 
care with regular access to physicians and other health care professionals, including supportive services, 
PACE participants receive high value necessary care.  

It is imperative that the Medicaid program remain strong for our nation’s most vulnerable. So please — 
speak up now. Educate yourself on the proposed changes, contact your congressional representatives 
and encourage your friends and family across the country to do the same. Together, we can make a 
difference.  

Grace Li is the CEO of On Lok, a San Francisco nonprofit organization that pioneered the PACE model of 
coordinated care.  

 


